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June is the time to thank our dear members who have volunteered their time 
and efforts for the benefit of our guild this past year. 

• Our first activity of this fiscal year, occurred last July. Gillian Moss donated her 
house and driveway so we could have a driveway sale. I truly don’t know all the 
members that helped set it up, take it down or attended, but it was a great 
fund raiser as we raised $1,268. 

• We celebrated our 41st birthday in September and learned more about Visions 
Museum of Textile Art from our VP and Visions liaison, Debbie Murbach. 

• In October we held a successful auction headed by Patty Brown and her 
committee to add $2,699.00 to our bank account.

• Helen Hillman made sure we learned new things by bringing in five speakers 
plus she organized a workshop during the year.

• Linda Duggan, Jo Vroman and Chris Bernet, taught us about bindings and 
Instagram at our May meeting. 

• In addition to our meetings, we have enjoyed some extra time together. Almost 
40 of us traveled to Ontario in January to attend

      Road to California for a one-day bus trip. Approximately 20 visited the          
Mingei Museum exhibit 25 Million Stitches. Finally, thirty-one guild members 
and guests took the bus trip to Hoffman Fabrics in Mission Viejo.
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All these activities are a tribute to the great volunteers in our group.
 I would like to thank some board members who have served
 tirelessly but are stepping aside to let others grow their volunteer skills.
 
• Donna Hogle, our Recording Secretary who served three years. She has

accurately recorded minutes for our Board meetings as well as our General 
Meetings.
   

• Ginny Pence has served as Membership co-chair and participated on the Fund-
Raising Committee for several years. She will continue her liaison to the Old Town 
Quilters Guild. 

• Patti Brown headed up or Auction this past year. 

• Deborah Lancaster served as our Block of the Month chair for two years, which gave 
us opportunities for creativity.

 
• Cindy Feagle who has served as our liaison and project organizer with the County 

Fair for years and years, has said “no more”.

I would be remiss if I did not mention all the volunteers that are sticking around. 

• Vice-President Debbie Murbach has not only written monthly newsletters, kept up 
our webpage, organized the sign-up sheets for Quilt ‘til You Wilt, and served as 
Liaison to the Visions Museum of Textile Arts, but also organized our two bus trips. 
We don’t know how she does it all!

•  Joyce McCarthy, our Corresponding Secretary, has sent cards to our members that 
have been ill or needed sympathy. 

• Debbie Zeller our treasurer, has kept accurate treasurer’s books. 

• Program chair for 23/24, Jo Vroman, has not only planned our programs and 
workshops for next year, but organized our Skill Builder Chicken Quilt project. She 
has even bigger plans for this summer,  plus would like us to go on a retreat trip to 
Missouri Star Quilt Company in Hamilton Missouri.
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• Our Historian, photographer, block of the month organizer, 
Facebook guru and CCSA liaison, Lois Heath, is always busy with 
something. 

• Linda Duggan wears almost as many hats. She is our parliamentarian, Yearbook editor, and Project 
Linus leader. 

• Patty Brown keeps us well fed during our meetings, tracks the birthdays for the newsletters, and 
organizes the door prizes each month. 

• Carol Simpson did an outstanding job of planning a Challenge project which involved over half of 
our membership.  Stay tuned as she has planned another outstanding challenge for next year

. 
• Gillian Moss has not only organized and hosted our yearly driveway sale for several years and 

manages the Give and Take Table at each meeting.

• Beth Bertsch has been at the membership table as co-chair this past year keeping track of sign-ins 
and making our guests feel welcome.

 
• Stevie Wheeler has jumped into Opportunity of the Month and found some great donations to 

provide money for our treasury. 

• Patt Seitas manages our public Facebook page, and a liaison with the Old Town Quilters Guild. 

• Barbie Lorentz has welcomed our new members and helped introduce them in our monthly 
newsletters. 

• Judy Uyermura and Rebecca Johnson have encouraged us to finish projects by keeping the UFO 
group going. Every month they provide motivational treats to those of us that finish projects that 
we have set aside for months… or maybe years.

 
• Rebecca Johnson and Deborah Lancaster have served as our representatives to Southern California 

Council of Quilt Guilds and kept us up to date on our insurance needs as well as other 
informational programs provided.

• Mary Ann Moga provides our connection to give toys and money donations to Snowman.

     It takes a village to keep our organization active. If you have not donated your time and efforts to 
us lately, maybe this coming year will be good for you. Just send me an email or give me a call, the 
guild is always in need of new energy. 

Fondly, Sally
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UM UM GOOD!

JUNE POT LUCK

WORKSHOP WILL BE ON 
APRIL 5, 2023
SIGN UP AT MARCH MTG.
AND GET SUPPLY LIST

This month is our annual summer potluck.   Please bring the following 
as your contribution for our meal:
Names beginning with:

 A-F  Dessert
 G-K  Side Dish
 L-O  Salad ( not Jell-O!)
 P-S  Main Dish
 T-Z Appetizer

Put on your thinking caps and make something Yummy,
Bring our appetite and we'll see you in June.

Your Hospitality Team
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IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN

MEMBERSHIP

WORKSHOP WILL BE ON 
APRIL 5, 2023
SIGN UP AT MARCH MTG.
AND GET SUPPLY LIST

TIME TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP IN THE BEST 
QUILT GUILD EVER – SEASIDE QUILTERS GUILD!

ONLY $45 GETS YOU ACCESS TO THE BEST QUILTERS, BEST FRIENDS, 
BEST SPEAKERS, BEST ACTIVITIES, BEST CHALLENGES  (you get the idea)

 Bring $45 cash or check to the June meeting OR
 Send check to 
  Debra Zeller
  3419 Shawne Rd. 
  San Diego, CA  93117

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN UP ALL YOU QUILTING FRIENDS TOO!
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SEASIDE QUILTERS GUILD INSTAGRAM BY CHRIS BERNET

MAY ROUND ROBIN

WORKSHOP WILL BE ON 
APRIL 5, 2023
SIGN UP AT MARCH MTG.
AND GET SUPPLY LIST
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JO VROMAN – FACING A QUILT

MAY ROUND ROBIN

WORKSHOP WILL BE ON 
APRIL 5, 2023
SIGN UP AT MARCH MTG.
AND GET SUPPLY LIST
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LINDA DUGGAN – BINDING TIPS

  

MAY ROUND ROBIN

WORKSHOP WILL BE ON 
APRIL 5, 2023
SIGN UP AT MARCH MTG.
AND GET SUPPLY LIST
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SEASIDE PROGRAMS 2022-2023

DATE                  SPEAKER                             TOPIC

Patricia Belyea Tokyo Quilt Festival Tour

9/6/22 VMOTA Presentation Seaside Birthday 

10/4/22 Auction Party – 6:15pm
Auction starts at 7:00pm

11/1/22 Del Thomas Contemporary Collection of Quilts

12/6/22 Potluck and gift game 

1/3/23 Arlene Stevens Bring antique quilt

2/7/23 Ann Turley The Menagerie: A lover of all animals, 
Ann has quite a collection of personal 
quilts that reflect this

3/7/23 Peggy Martin Beyond Tradition: Expand your 
creativity by using traditional quilts as 
a springboard for design inspiration

4/4/23 Sheila Collins Creative Explorations

4/5/23 Workshop with Sheila 
Collins

Mandala Blossom

5/2/23 Round Robin

6/6/23 Potluck
Thank you 
Helen!



SEASIDE QUILT GUILD UFO CLUB

UFO CLUB
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UFO Club has 27 people 
signed up for 2022-23!

1.  Carol Simpson
2.  Judy Uyemura
3.  Rebecca Johnson
4.  Deb Lancaster
5.  Stevie Wheeler
6.  Chris Bernet
7.  Lois Heath
8.  Cindy Feagle
9.  Patti Brown
10.  Judy Ross
11.  Deborah Murbach
12.  Sally Stovall
13.  Mary Lyons
14.  Despo Stevens
15.  Joyce McCarthy
16.  Deb Zeller
17.  Jo Vroman
18.  Ginny Pence
19.  Cynthia Lyons-Dailard
20.  Patt Seitas
21.  Sheryl King
22.  Louise Goodman
23.  Lyn Glynn
24. Karen Zappone
25. Sue Tursi
26. Adele Josepho
27. Beverly Vander Wall

Hi Everyone!

    Congratulations to the following people who 
finished UFO's:  Chris (2), Karen, Joyce, Despo, 
Cindy, Cynthia (3) and won Rebecca's homemade 
marmalade, Patti (2) and won marmalade and last 
but not least Stevie who won the Rosie's gift 
certificate.  All your names will be added to the 
mega UFO drawing for the June meeting.  We will 
also have our regular June drawing, followed by 
the mega UFO drawing.  If you are not there, and 
your name is drawn in the mega drawing, we will 
give it to someone who will bring it to you or else 
pick it up from Rebecca's house.
  

Rebecca and I hope you all enjoyed being in the 
UFO Club this year and hope it helped you finish 
more UFO's than what you would have done 
otherwise.  Please plan on joining again next 
September as we will be chairing it again.  Have a 
great summer and be sure to finish some UFO's 
during the summer to put into drawings when we 
start our 2023-24 Seaside year!

Judy & Rebecca
UFO Co-chairs
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Hi Everyone!

  Although I couldn't make it to the May meeting as I 
was in the desert golfing, I'm glad some of you were 
able to finish UFO's.  

     While in the desert I did have some down time to 
work on a couple of small projects.  I appliqued my 
name onto my sewing machine cover (something that's 
been on my to do list for years) to bring to retreats and 
workshops.  When it's not on my machine, I want to put 
it on the backrest of my chair so my name shows.  I also 
cut out Appliquick shapes for a future applique project.  

     The point of me sharing this with you is that it's nice 
to have projects to take on the road (train, plane, bus, 
car) etc.  I like to spend a day prepping projects so I can 
easily take them with me.  This could mean prepping 
applique pieces, or pulling embroidery thread for a 
project or basting a small quilt for hand quilting, etc.  I 
like to put these into project bags and have a bunch 
ready to go when I travel.  If I wait to do this until right 
before the trip, I always run out of time and I usually 
barely have enough time to pack, let alone prep a 
project!  

     Anyway, I do try to keep a basket of these projects 
ready to grab for future travel.  It's amazing how much 
you can get done when you are away from home and 
you don't have all your home responsibilities!

Judy
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UFO’s from MAY Mtg.
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UFO’s from MAY Mtg.
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UFO’s from MAY Mtg.

  



HOFFMAN FABRIC TOUR
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On May 10, 30 Seaside Quilter Guild members and guests rode a bus 
to Hoffman Fabrics Factory in Mission Viejo.

Debbie making sure John 
our bus driver know 
when to pick us up

Hoffman 
surfboard 
collection

Jean Imply gave 
us a great talk 
on Hoffman 
fabric  creation 
and projects 
that you could 
do.



HOFFMAN FABRIC TOUR
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After the talk we got a tour of the factory.  
Very impressive.

And then there was shopping
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST BABIES
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BIRTHDAYS/ 
HOSPITALITY

The following members are 
celebrating their birthday in 
JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST

.  

JUNE

Andrea Mau 6/04
Cynthia Lyons 6/07
Donna Hogle 6/11
Marny Leondis 6/12
Gillian Moss 6/19
Evette Weiss 6/20
Roni Cripps 6/29
Despo Stevens 6/29

JULY

Ruth Simmons 7/20
Linda Duggan 7/27

AUGUST

Christine Winger 8/11
Barbie Lorentz 8/14
Louise Goodman 8/17
Sally Stovall 8/25

Please bring a small "gift" to be used 
for door prizes. Just something that 
YOU would like to receive as a 
surprise gift. It doesn't have to be quilt 
related or expensive. Think of 
summer, vacation ???

If you have forgotten to bring a gift for 
your birthday, please bring one this 
month.
Thanks, Patti
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Block of  the month

  

BOM Exchange:  

Our June exchange marks the year-end.  For the June BOM, the theme is 
Blue Plate Sandwich Special.  In days gone by, the local diners and cafes 
would offer daily specials.  In order to distinguish the orders, it became 
popular for the specials to be served on blue plates.  

The BOM block is an artistic interpretation of the daily special.  The blocks 
turned in should be 9.5 inches square.  This block is very artistic in 
creation.  The only two stipulations:  the plate is blue; the background is 
white.  

On the instructions, I have included some color representation ideas for your 
sandwich designs.  Expand your brainwaves and think beyond to create your 
block.  This should be really fun for all of the applique enthusiasts.  Expanding 
the horizons, get creative with your interpretations.  Read through all of the 
instructions and get you Van Gogh going (or whomever you muse may 
be).  For added fun, if desired, include a title of the sandwich you created - 
either embroider or the perma-ink.  If you have questions, give me a call or 
email.  Stitchingly, Lois  (who went way out of the box on this one!)
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Block of  the month

  

Directions will be 
attached to the email for 
ease of downloading
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Sunnyside Chicken Quilt

SUNNYSIDE CHICKEN QUILT 
SKILL BUILDING SMALL GROUP PROJECT

We have made it to the last two months of blocks and then it will be time to 
put it all together. Blocks  eleven and twelve continue with HST construction 
and applique. 

In June I will also send the instructions for putting it all together. My goal is 
to have my top together by the June meeting with the overall goal is having 
Small Group Skill Builder at the September meeting.

Happy Piecing
  Jo
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2023 SEASIDE CHALLENGE

SNIP AND RIP CHALLENGE

Thank you to all who participated in the 
2023 Seaside Challenge. Your creativity was 
inspiring and it was fun to see what was 
done with each fabric collection. If you 
haven’t finished yours yet, please do so and 
share at the June meeting. And if you didn’t 
get a participation ribbon, they will be 
available then too.

Doll it up however you see fit. 

Thanks! Carol
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2023 SEASIDE CHALLENGE

SNIP AND RIP CHALLENGE
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2023 SEASIDE CHALLENGE

SNIP AND RIP CHALLENGE



VINA DE LESTONNAC RETREAT CENTER
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QUILT RETREAT

39300 De Portola Rd.
Temecula, CA 92591

To make a reservation for any of our retreats  a minimum $100 non-refundable deposit will need 
to be made. It may be paid using one of several methods. You may request a roommate or we 
can assign one to you

•  PayPal – Sally Stovall
 
• Venmo – Sally-Stovall (include the hyphen & there is a picture of me 
       so you know it is correct) 

• Or you can write a check and put it in the US Mail to: 
 Sally Stovall 
 1720 W. Lewis St. 
 San Diego, CA 92103

Thursday thru Sunday May 18, 19, 20, 21, 2023

Thursday thru Sunday September 14, 15, 16, 17, 2023

We have received notice the prices of meals have increased $4.00 
per day starting with the spring retreat. That will increase our current 
prices $36.00. The new prices are as follows:

 Double Occupancy - $472.00/person
 Single Occupancy - $672.00/person

This includes meals from noon Thursday, through Brunch Sunday, as well as all bedding, 
towels, and sewing space. It is the deal of the century, as we have more fun on these retreats 
than a quilter should be allowed to have! Just ask anyone that has attended in the past.
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QUILT TIL YOU WILT 2023

JOIN US FOR A DAY OF QUILTING
Monday - Sewing Machines Plus classroom 10 -4pm  Every 2nd Monday of the 
month..  Only 20 spots. No room cost!!
June 12, July 10, Aug. 24,  Sept. 11, Oct. 9, Nov.13, and Dec. 11, 2023
4606 Mission Bay Drive
I will send out invitation via email.  Just fill out form with name and if you can make it.

Friday - ZOOM  10 - 3  Every 4th Friday of the month. Open to everyone
May 26, June 23, July 28, Aug. 25, Sept. 22, Oct. 27, Nov. 24, and Dec. 22, 2023
Your sewing room
No reservation needed.  Chris will send zoom info to all a few days ahead of time     
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COMMUNITY SERVICE

MAY 2023
PROJECT LINUS

We donated 17 quilts so far in May, bringing our total to 164 – many thanks 
to everyone who contributed their beautiful work.  Here s a photo of our 
latest donation.  So many really, really well done quilts.

Summer is almost here and that means our schedule has some 
modifications.  We will NOT meet on Monday June 5.  No Linus workshop on 
Labor Day.  We’ll get started in mid-September.

There are lots of quilts ready for your creative stitching.  They’ll be 
available at the June meeting.  Please take one home to finish this 
summer.  There are some you can finish with a simple design and 
others that need free motion quilting.  I’d love to get these completed 
and delivered to the kids in need.  Thanks to everyone who comes to 
help.  You are amazing people.

~Linda Duggan~
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GIVE AND TAKE

Isn’t it amazing the treasures that can be found on the 
Give and Take Table?

Please do continue to bring your unwanted treasures to the meetings as 
they’ll nearly always be snapped up by another member .. just remember to 
take any remaining items on the table home with you. Thanks again, Gillian 

See you at the Give and Take table next month
Thanks for your continued support.              

Gillian Moss

Donna Hogle’s friend 
makes these small iron 
holders.  Jo Vroman 
bought one and likes it.  
If you want one contact 
Donna Hogle  at 619-
642-9202
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COMFORT CARDS

Joyce McCarthy will send a 
card to any member who 
needs support.

Please let her know @
Phone: 858-272-4871
Email: jtimeout@san.rr.com

Yarn for Ernie
This is a reminder that Ernie can always use more 
yarn. It’s better if it is not wool so it’s washable. He 
makes blankets out of donated yarn and gives 
them to Project Linus. You can give me any yarn 
you are willing to part with. Small balls are fine, 
they make nice stripes. Thank you in advance.

~~Ruth Simons

MEMBER INFO

DONATIONS AND COMFORT CARDS

Joyce McCarthy
Comfort and Joy

HISTORY

The posting of the May 2023 pictures is 
being delayed.  Hopefully, they will be up 
on Facebook very soon.  There have 
been so many awesome quilts and there 
are pictures of the vast majority of the 
sharing items over the last 8 or so years.

Stitchingly,  Lois

CCSA

Summer is here, hygiene is important 
especially for those on the streets or in 
financial constraints.  I am collecting 
items at the June meeting.  In addition to 
the hygiene items, socks, and t-shirts 
are always welcome.  During the 
summer, if you have donations for 
CCSA, there is typically someone at my 
house and you can bring them by or 
stack them up until our September 
meeting.  Thank you once again for all 
your donations and giving hearts.     

--Stitchingly, Lois

mailto:jtimeout@san.rr.com
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OPPORTUNITY OF THE MONTH

MONTH DONATION BY
JUNE GUILD BOARD BASKET OF GOODIES

Seaside Guild Members! This is the bonanza of Opportunities! Not 
one but a plethora of surprises await you next month all donated by 
your guild board members. Bring your dollars and be ready to enter. 
It is Winner Take All. Who know what surprises lurk in that little box 
of tickets. You may be the lucky winner of it all. And what a way to 
end the year 2022-23. Looking forward to seeing you all next 
month.

Stevie

PS: I would like to get a head start on our opportunity donations for 
2023-24. If you have something to donate, or a service (piece 
cutting, long arm quilting, or even something out of the box like a 
day out for lunch and a trip to Rosie's, or Cozies! Let's get creative, 
because we all are already such a creative, supportive and 
wonderful group of quilters.



31

VISIONS MUSEUM



HIGH TEA HAT/FASCINATOR CONTEST
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PACIFIC BEACH 
WOMEN’S CLUB TEA

F
I
R
S
T  

P
L
A
C
E

CHRIS – 60S LOOK
JO – FROM SHEILA 
COLLINS CLASS

GILLIAN SALLY - MOM’S HAT



Meetings:
This month’s meeting:Tuesday, 
June 6, 2023

5:30 PM Social Time
6:00 PM Meeting Starts

Newsletter:
Our newsletter is published monthly by 
Seaside Quilters for our members and San 
Diego area guilds.

The normal cutoff date for submissions to the 
newsletter is the 15th of each month. 

Mail your submissions to Debbie Murbach 
email: debinkodesigns@gmail.com

Members are encouraged to submit 
information about tips; upcoming quilt shows; 
quilt shops visited; special recipes; or reviews 
of new books. Seaside Quilters reserves the 
right to edit articles for space. The 
information presented herein is for the 
education and benefit of our members.

Board Meetings
Board meetings will be held Monday prior to 
the regular meeting at 5:30pm on Zoom
Website:
https://seasidequiltguild.com/

Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-
Quilters/110905575667120

We welcome members & guests alike who 
love quilts or enjoy making them.
Our Annual Membership dues are $45.00
Guest Fee is $5.00 per meeting

Seaside Board Members 2022-2023

Elected Officers
President Sally Stovall
V.P.                      Debbie Murbach
Corresponding Secretary/

Comfort & Joy Joyce McCarthy
Recording Secretary Donna Hogle
Treasurer/ Budget Debra Zeller

Appointed Officers
2022-2023 Programs Helen Hillman
2023-2024 Programs Jo Vroman
2024-2025  Adele Josepho
Historian Lois Heath
Parliamentarian / Bylaws Chair    VACANT 

Committees
AUCTION 2022 Patti Brown         
Block of the Month Deborah Lancaster
UFO Club  Judy Uyemara, 

 Rebecca Johnson
Door Prizes  Patti Brown
Give & Take Table Gillian Moss
Hospitality  Patti Brown
Membership  Ginny Pence, 
  Beth Bertsch
Quilt Challenge Carol Simpson 
Newsletter  Debbie Murbach
Opportunity of the Month Stevie Wheeler
Project Linus Linda Duggan
Quilting Sisters Barbie Lorenz
Webmaster  Debbie Murbach

Other Activities & Charity Projects
Quilt til you Wil Debbie Murbach
CCSA  Lois Heath
Old Town / History Quilting Ginny Pence, Patt 

 Seitas
Retreat Coordinator: Sally Stovall
San Diego/Del Mar Fair: Cindy Feagle
San Diego Quilt Show Evette Weiss, Despo 

 Stevens
SCCQG  Deborah Lancaster,
  Rebecca Johnson
Toy Drive/
Snowman Contact Mary Ann Moga
Yarn for Ernie Ruth Simon
Visions Museum of Debbie Murbach
Textile Art

https://seasidequiltguild.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
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